

WEDNESDAY WRAP-UP

Of the Geneva, New York Rotary Club

www.GenevaRotaryClub.org

Miss a meeting? Make it up at www.RotaryEClubOne.org

Wednesday, October 7, 2020 Next week: TBA

President Dave Cook led us in the Pledge of Allegiance and gave the invocation.

Today's meeting was zoomed to about a half dozen Rotarians. GCC served a tasty lunch of hot turkey sandwiches and side of potatoes, but Zoomers were on their own.

Visitor

Mike Pinco, prospective member, whose application was approved for vetting today at a short board meeting, following today's meeting. Ray Ciancaglini chimed in as Mike's sponsor.

Announcements

- Dave Cook: two quick meetings to follow today's program: Santa Train Committee and Board Meeting
- Jim Dickson: Bill Flood guarantees good weather for the 10/17 Geneva Lakefront Clean-up at 1:30. If you are taking part, meet at the underpass and bring protective gloves. Geneva Rotarians will join Interact Members and Rotaract Members on this project. The annual Geneva Rotary Route 14 cleanup will take place in early November.

Fines and Happy Dollars

- Jason Haag: Thanks for the Rotarian support for the fund raising dinner to help his Dad. \$5000 was raised and 15 dinners were donated. His Dad is doing well and will soon be treated with chemo and radiation to make sure his surgery got everything it was designed to reach. In addition, Jason's Cub Scout Group is sponsoring a Fall Foliage Boat Ride (Stivers' Boat) this weekend, Saturday and Sunday, for \$30. Boat leaves the Welcome Center at noon.
- Bruce Tuxill: Kudos to Bella's for the debut of their inaugural brunch service. Try the Shrimp and Grits!

- Mickey Gilbert-Schultz, via Zoom: thankful her grandson's COVID test was negative however, his dad's was positive. Both are now past quarantine and doing well. Mickey is always sad to see her sailboat be put away for the year because it means the end of summer.
- Peter Einset: Happy for the 4-0 record of the Buffalo Bills!

50/50 Carol Chester shared \$79 with Polio Plus

Program

Vice President Stephanie Hesler presented an update from the School of Hope Project in Guatemala, a follow-up from last year's speaker. She attended a 90-minute presentation about any interest our club might have in re-directing our contribution to the annual fund. For further information, please contact Stephanie at shesler@rochester.rr.com

Submitted by Carol Chester

Four way test: "Of the things we think, say or do:"

Is it The Truth?
Is it Fair to All Concerned?
Will it Build Goodwill and Better Friendships?
Will it be beneficial for All Concerned?

Dave CookStephanie HeslerJerry ForcierFord WeiskittelBob McFaddenMike RusinkoPresidentPresident-ElectVice PresidentSecretaryClub TreasurerFoundation Treasurer